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Building Maintenance

The window replacements to the first floor committee rooms have now been completed. These are to be complimented by a number of other improvements designed to assist with emergency planning, health and safety and accessibility requirements as well as improving the meeting facilities themselves. There will be improvements to heating ventilation and lighting in Committee Rooms A, B & C, new furniture in those rooms and also Flensburg. Hearing Loops will be fitted in all Committee Rooms and a sound system in Flensburg.

Long Service Awards for City Council 

Carlisle City Council staged a special celebration on Friday 17 February for Carlisle City Council employees who had achieved over 25 and 40 years service.  Two employees have achieved 40 years service and 17 have achieved over 25 years of service.

Nineteen employees were invited to the Civic Reception at Tullie House Museum & Art Gallery to receive recognition for their dedicated service to the Council and its citizens. 
Representatives will include gardeners, local planners and staff who work in the Highways, Tullie House Museum, Licensing and Financial Services. 

The Mayor and Consort, together with the Deputy Mayor and Deputy Mayoress, were in attendance and presented all employees with their Long Service certificates.

ACE 2 Programme - Customer Services

On the 9 February the Director of Community Services and I attended an

Achieving Cumbrian Excellence (ACE) event focussing on customer services.

This initial event was extremely interesting and identified scope for

potential joint working and learning.   An action plan was produced and

further events are being planned.

I have kept details brief and if you need any further information please refer to the pack that has been placed in the Members Library.  The pack also includes a report on feedback from the event.

Customer Contact Centre

I can advise the Council that the Customer Contact Centre will be

re-established in its permanent location by Easter.   Members will have

noticed all the building works on the ground floor at the Civic Centre and

once completed a Members Resource room will be established.   Further

details will be circulated in due course.

Employee Opinion Survey
The results of our first ever Employee Opinion Survey are now under consideration. All employees were asked to provide feedback as to how they think the authority is doing as an employer and 34% did so (about average for such surveys). The results have been placed on Public Folders and staff have been presented with the key messages via a cascaded Management Briefing presentation. 

Although there is a lot in this report to be pleased about (e.g. 91% of our employees consider us to be a good employer) we are giving our attention to areas which we consider are in need of improvement. To this end, SMT have asked that an Action Plan be produced by the end of February, which will subsequently be reported upon to Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

NWEO – Foundation Degree for Elected Members
In 2003 the North West Employers' Organisation undertook a scoping exercise 

with local authorities to establish the level of interest and feasibility 

of developing a qualification for elected members. Discussions with Salford 

University took place during 2004 and NWEO entered into a partnership to 

develop a foundation degree specifically for elected members.  Salford had 

successfully delivered a foundation degree in Community Governance for 

officers.

The key requirement for the foundation degree was that a flexible programme 

would be offered.  The programme was to include it being delivered across 

the region in local centres, at times to suit elected members, including 

evening sessions.  The taught element was to be delivered by the University 

and work based learning and support.  The indicative cost was to be £600 

per member per year and this was communicated to local authorities.

In early January 2006 it emerged that Salford University could not provide 

accurate costings.  It was also stated that there were severe difficulties 

in delivering the programme across the region and that the taught element 

could be offered at Salford only.

NWEO have had to inform Salford University that it is withdrawing its 

support for the foundation degree due to problems over delays, internal 

communications and lack of flexibility and content.  However, NWEO are 

committed to supporting  elected members and are currently investigating 

alternative options for delivering a recognised qualification
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